
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Rich Mueller, Parks Planning & Development Manager  

DATE: April 8, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5766-24 Awarding a Contract for Ki-a-Kuts Bridge 
Rehabilitation. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City 

Manager to execute a contract with Northbank Civil Marine, Inc. for rehabilitation of Ki-

a-Kuts Bridge. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

Ki-a-Kuts Bridge was built and is maintained through an Intergovernmental Agreement 

(IGA) between City of Durham, City of Tigard, City of Tualatin, and Clean Water 

Services. The IGA specifies that Tualatin manages the maintenance of the bridge with 

bridge partners contributing a financial percentage based on the agreement.  

 

In 2019 when the bridge was approximately 12 years old, the bridge partners had the 

structure inspected. This inspection informed that an underwater inspection was needed 

to determine the condition of the bridge pile system. The underwater inspection 

indicated the steel pile structures were corroding more than expected. Testing 

determined the cause, which was followed by planning to decide how to fix the pile 

system. Bridge specialists and consultants recommended the best approach was to 

jacket the six piles with approximately three inches of concrete to abate further 

corrosion.  

 

The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on February 

21, 2024. Three (3) bids were received before the bid period closed on March 13, 2024. 

Northbank Civil Marine, Inc. submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in the 

amount of $374,800. 



OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow needed 

rehabilitation of the bridge to proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

According to the agreement with the partners, Tualatin is responsible for 35% of the 

total cost and will be reimbursed by the other partners for their agreed on portion. Funds 

for this project are available in the Parks Utility Fee Fund. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5766-24 Awarding Contract 


